
***BOARD HIGHLIGHTS – July 2023*** 
 

● The Proposed Budget for the fiscal year 2023-2024 was approved by the Board of 
Directors. 

 
● The Board approved a $500.00 donation to The Clothes Closet and Food Pantry of Orange 

Park toward the purchase of the refrigerated van.  Thanks go to Phyllis Skarbrevik for 
bringing this important need to our attention. 

 
● The Board approved a $250.00 donation to sponsor a hole at the Clay High School (CHS) 

Boys Golf Charity Classic (August 13, 2023). Thank you, Marlene Jacobs, for reminding us 
of this event. 

 
● After much discussion, the Board decided that the use of MPWC’s eblast for non-MPWC 

functions is not appropriate and should not be done in the future.  Announcements of this 
nature, however, can be made at general meetings as a $1.00 commercial.   

 
● Inventories of all equipment and materials belonging to MPWC are being updated. 
 
● Hospitality Co-Chairs Diane Lochner and Pam Young plan to display the “New Resident 

Welcome Bag” and its contents at the July general meeting.    
 
● Activities Director Cindy Triay reports that after-meeting programs have been planned 

through December 2023. 
 
● Sandy Waldrup has volunteered to plan December’s Holiday Luncheon, but there is still a 

need for other volunteers to facilitate the other traditional socials: the Family Picnic, the Ice 
Cream Social, and May’s Installation Luncheon. 

 
● Linda Thill and Pam Young are the new CEB School liaisons.   
 
● Contact Sharon Murphy, our Sunshine Subcommittee Chair, if you are aware of an MPWC 

member that has lost a member of their immediate family, has been hospitalized, has had 
surgery, or has had an extended illness. 

 
● Let Sandy Waldrup know if you are not receiving MPWC’s emails. 

 
● At the July 12 general meeting, members may purchase tickets for a 50/50 raffle to help 

fund new items for our Arts & Crafts Fair baskets and silent auction. 
 
● Our July general meeting greeters are Suzanne Foster and Donna Habing. 

 


